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December 21, 1995

SUBJECT:  Pipeline Safety Information Mailing

************************************************************************************

Customer-Owned Service Lines; Frequency of Notices...   A recently published rule requires operators
of gas service lines who do not maintain buried customer piping up to building walls to notify their
customers of the need to maintain that piping (Docket PS-135; 60 FR 41821; August 14, 1995).  The
rule requires operators to notify each customer only once, either by August 14, 1996, or 90 days after the
customer first receives gas at a particular location, whichever is later.  In addition, the rule requires
operators to keep records showing that notices have been sent to customers within the previous 3 years.
OPS has learned, however, that some persons may be misconstruing this recordkeeping part of the rule to
require operators to send each customer a notice every 3 years.  Please note that this interpretation is
incorrect.  The recordkeeping will serve strictly as a measure of compliance with the notification part of
the rule.  Records of notices more than 3 years old may be discarded.  In no way does the recordkeeping
requirement demand more frequent notices than one per customer.  This clarification of the Federal rule
does not consider further requirements an operator may be subject to under a State’s regulatory
authority.
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